## ACCELERATION OF UNIVERSITY STUDIES

<u>ADD</u> the following three sentences to the first paragraph of the <u>General Bulletin</u> statement on "Acceleration of University Studies" (p.66):

. . . However, each of the following options may be subject to restrictions and regulations within the department concerned. Thus, before applying for any of these options the student should consult with the department concerned to learn its policy on the course or courses in question. Any course or requirement which is not so restricted or regulated may be substituted for in one of the following ways:

ADD the following four paragraphs at the end of the General Bulletin statement on "Acceleration of University Studies" (p.66):

The following statements of policy should be adopted as governing the rights and limits of departments, regarding such policies as they may wish to adopt in terms of accelerated study:

- 1. Each department shall adopt a policy statement on credit or waiver by examination, consistent with state law and the governing rules of the university, and shall make such a statement available to any student requesting it. In the absence of a policy statement, all of the courses offered by a given department shall be presumed available for credit or waiver by examination.
- 2. No department shall be expected to offer credit or waiver by examination in any courses the content or procedure of which it deems academically unsuitable to such examination.
- 3. No department shall be expected to offer credit or waiver by examination for which the department and its faculty and staff are not in some ways reimbursed, by such means as staffing formula credit, released time, extension, or fees.

Original Policy Statement Distributed to Academic Senate 1/14/72 and 2/11/72. Deemed Approved by the Academic Senate 2/11/72. Referred Back to the Senate and to the PEP Council by President Horn (see Item 4(f), Senate Minutes 3/17/72).

Revised by the PEP Council and Re-submitted to Senate 5/5/72. Revised Statement Deemed Approved by the Academic Senate 5/19/72, #9.

Statement as Revised Approved by the President of the College 5/18/72.